

Golf Hammock Owners' Association Meeting  
November 9, 2015  
General Meeting Minutes

(Draft meeting minutes will be approved at the December 14,  
2015 General Meeting)

President George Kibe brought the meeting to order at 7:00 P.M. George welcomed homeowners present and highlighted three issues, two being safety concerns: (1) Under age children are driving golf carts and speeding throughout the community; (2) Since it is getting darker earlier, suggest those walking at night to please carry flashlights or wear reflective clothing, etc. (3) Our winter residents are returning and we want to give them time to unpack their RV. So, we ask everyone's patience and flexibility to the three-day rule as they unload their RV and move into their homes.

Roll Call:

Members present: George Kibe, Mark Walczak, Rose Chupka Cookman, Shirley Kuznarik, J.P. Fane, Connie Wilhite

Absent: Millie Anderson, Nancy Beatty, Victor Divietro

Proof of Notice of Meeting: The new meeting notice was listed on the website and in the clubhouse display case on October 8. Meeting schedule was also listed in the October newsletter. Meeting signs were posted at the front and west entrances on November 4. Draft meeting agenda was posted on the website and in the clubhouse display case on October 25, 2015.

Meeting Minutes:

October 7, 2015 General Meeting minutes were distributed to Board members via email on October 12, 2015. Since there were no questions for debate, George moved that the minutes are approved as distributed.

Report of officers:

President–George Kibe, gwkibe@embarqmail.com, tel:  
863-402-8203

Mail box theft

We received notification from the Highlands County Sheriff's department that residents of Golf Hammock reported outgoing mail containing checks removed from their mailbox, sometime in September, or early October. Check data and checking account info were copied from the checks. This information was then used to generate false checks using the account number, etc. The bogus checks were then successfully cashed. Residents should review their accounts and report any fraudulent activity to their banks and the Highlands County Sheriff's department.

Shout-Out for Board positions

A Shout-Out was issued for member volunteers to serve on the GHOA Board. Three positions become vacant in January. To-date, we have 2 members interested.

Front entrance hedge trimming

At the October GHOA board meeting a Cormorant Point resident and GHOA member questioned the GHOA board to explain why they are paying a private company to trim their hedges and their neighbors get “free” trimming. After some investigation it was determined that the hedges receiving the “free” trimming are serviced by the GHOA contractor responsible for front entrance landscape work. This activity has happened for a very long time.

The GHOA is prohibited from spending money on private property maintenance (unless abandoned or in foreclosure). The next step is to determine ownership of the hedges in question, and if they are determined to be on private property to notify the lot owners and stop the trimming.

#### Hammock Circle Traffic flow

At the October GHOA Board meeting a member complained about the traffic flow around Golf Hammock Circle and suggested “arrows” be painted on the pavement showing traffic flow, or adding signs that indicate the circle is one -way to all traffic (including Golf Carts). I requested an estimate for the arrow painting for board review and talked to the Golf Course manager about the golf cart situation. The manager indicated he had several signs that he would place near the cart paths entering the circle to inform customers of the expected travel route.

#### Contractor sign

The board received a member request for a contractor sign to be placed in their yard post a driveway improvement project. The member subsequently withdrew the request.

#### Undeveloped Lot Mowing

Letters were sent to the owners of the 17 undeveloped lots reminding them of the standing rule on mowing and removal of debris. One lot owner contacted me to arrange for a mowing service. To-date all but 2 lots are compliant to the standing rule. I was contacted by the mowing company for one lot and notified it would be completed by 18 November. A follow-up letter was sent to one lot owner on 9 November.

Realtor question on property

I responded to a call from a Realtor with questions from a potential buyer on portable basket ball goal placement and utility company service.

Vice President—Mark Walczak,markcsu@comcast.net,tel:  
863-385-1658

Nothing to report.

Treasurer-Victor Divietro,vdivietro@embarqmail.com,tel:  
863-381-4264

Below is the banking activity for October. A couple of notes regarding the expenses, Check 9724 to Brooker Fence was to replace the hogwire perimeter fence at 2796 Duffer. There were two sets of Utility payments to Duke, the first ones were for September the other for October. We are currently mowing two homes that are in foreclosure, Lots 262 and 380, these fees are being added to outstanding assessments and we will attempt to collect at closing.

Date	Check	Description	Checking Amount	Current Balance	Memo
<b>10/1/2015</b>		<b>Beginning Balance</b>		<b>\$18,460.03</b>	
10/2/2015	9713	Pella & Associates	(\$685.00)		Accounting Services
10/5/2015	9723	Lerma's Landscaping	(\$600.00)		Common Grounds
10/5/2015	9715	Golf Hammock Golf & CC	(\$400.00)		Clubhouse Rent
10/6/2015	9724	Brooker Fence Company	(\$575.00)		Common Grounds - Perimeter Fence Repair
10/6/2015	9725	Connie Wilhite	(\$57.09)		Office Supplies/ Lighting Front Entrance/Keys
10/6/2015		DUKE ENERGY	(\$643.10)		Lighting
10/6/2015		DUKE ENERGY	(\$35.81)		Fountain
10/6/2015		DUKE ENERGY	(\$24.82)		West Entrance
10/8/2015	9716	Ruthie O'Neill	(\$225.00)		Website
10/8/2015		Transfer from Savings	\$15,000.00		
10/9/2015	9729	E. Mark Breed	(\$100.00)		Legal Services
10/15/2015	9730	LawnMasters	(\$1,555.00)		Common Grounds
10/15/2015	9732	Victor Divietro	(\$123.95)		Postage/Binders/Files/ Envelopes
10/16/2015	9733	JV Landscaping	(\$100.00)		2110 Mulligan Rd - Lot 262
10/19/2015	9728	Aquatic Weed Control	(\$901.00)		Common Grounds - Lakes
10/20/2015	9731	Golf Hammock Golf & CC	(\$67.58)		Clubhouse Utilities
10/20/2015		Deposit	\$483.68		Directory Ads
10/22/2015	9735	Aquatic Systems Inc.	(\$168.00)		Common Grounds - Lakes
10/29/2015		DUKE ENERGY	(\$650.42)		Lighting
10/29/2015		DUKE ENERGY	(\$37.07)		Fountain
10/29/2015		DUKE ENERGY	(\$25.34)		West Entrance
10/30/2015		Deposit	\$206.50		Outstanding Assessment
10/31/2015		Monthly Service Charge	(\$3.00)		
<b>10/31/2015</b>		<b>Ending Balance</b>		<b>\$27,657.02</b>	
			<b>Savings</b>		
<b>10/1/2015</b>		<b>Beginning Balance</b>		<b>\$173,427.56</b>	
10/8/2015		Transfer To Checking	(\$15,000.00)		
10/31/2015		Credit Dividends	\$6.87		
<b>10/31/2015</b>		<b>Ending Balance</b>		<b>158,434.43</b>	

Secretary—Rose Chupka Cookman, roseghao@yahoo.com, tel:  
863-385-2402

We are still looking for volunteers to fill the vacant Board positions ending at the Annual Meeting on January 16, 2016. Please contact me by November 15, 2015 if you are interested in running for a Board position. We are requesting volunteers for GHOA committees as well.

Your 2016 ballot will be distributed around December 17 and needs to be returned by January 15, if you are not attending the

annual meeting. Please take time to sign and return your ballot. Every vote counts since we need to have a quorum of returned ballots. You can mail your ballot or drop it off in the GHOA box inside the Pro Shop or in the locked box on the clubhouse exterior door facing the driving range.

I have been in touch with Sebring High School to request students who are participating in the Bright Futures program to volunteer for upcoming GH projects. We may see students from 9-12 grades at our annual meeting to help sign in homeowners and set up the meeting room. And, we also may see volunteers helping to distribute our 2016 directory. The volunteers will wear a "GH Volunteer" badge when they participate in our projects. More details on this will be forthcoming in December.

Mark Walczak certified that he read the GHOA declaration of covenants, articles of incorporation, by-laws and current written rules and policies required under Florida Statute 720.3033(1) (a). This certification remains valid throughout his tenure on the Board.

On Friday, October 23, 2015, I received a phone call from a homeowner. The caller said she was in her 80s and she was calling on behalf of herself and many of her elderly neighbors. They are upset that their assessment fees may increase due to a continued lease at the clubhouse. The caller said she did not sign the petition that came to her door, but some of her friends did. They now feel the petition was not properly explained and are upset of not knowing details of a possible assessment hike. She was advised that no decision was made on an assessment increase.

I stopped at the Pro Shop on Sunday, October 25, asking if anyone knew where boxes of GHOA files were located in that

building. No one was aware of any. They were going to check with Jason and bring any files over to the clubhouse. To date, I have not received any additional file boxes. And, as an update, file boxes in the back room of our clubhouse are now 10 boxes remaining.

During the past 30 days, there were three incidents where bags of books were left outside the clubhouse after hours. Request homeowners do their drop offs when the clubhouse is open.

(Questions from homeowners: (1) Can we have a night drop off for books. Answer: The Clubhouse is now open on Tuesday evenings and books can be returned at that time. (2) What are the Board positions coming open? Answer: There are three positions and they are voted in as “member at large” until the reorganization meeting occurs and officer and committee chairs are assigned.)

Reports by Committees:

Vacant Lots and Common Grounds (includes fences,roads,signs,culverts, ditches, lighting,electrical,tree trimming,landscaping entrance,east/west,common areas,including irrigation):

Chairperson: Mark Walczak,markcsu@comcast.net,tel: 863-658-1658

Co-Chairperson: J.P.Fane,jpfane@gmail.com,tel:863-386-4809

(Committee Members: Bob Schroeder, Pete Broksch, Cindy Bowser)

- Routine invoices from the primary vendors supplying services for Common Grounds have been reviewed, and in some cases updated to reflect an accurate scope of work. Findings from this process have been used to update the

proposed 2016 operating budget. This process has also created some interest in several new projects for 2016.

- The front entrance/Golf Hammock Drive palm tree trimming project has been successfully completed by The Cutting Edge, LLC. Lerma's Landscaping did their monthly weeding and bush/hedge trimming at the front and west entrances to give the entrances a well kept appearance. Lerma's is scheduled to return in mid-November to mulch the planter beds along Golf Hammock Drive and attempt to better organize some of the broken and dislodged cement trim surrounding these beds.
- Trimming the CP perimeter hedges, behind and to the left and right of the front entrance sign, has historically been a part of Lerma's Landscaping monthly service, as needed. Complaints have been made that this may not be the responsibility of the GHOA. These have been forwarded to the Complaints/Violations Committee.
- A complaint, followed by a review of all the undeveloped lots in Golf Hammock, suggested that it was time to remind undeveloped lot owners of their responsibility to maintain these lots in compliance with the Restrictions and Standing Rules. This Committee drafted the letters that were sent by the President. There are 17 undeveloped lots, in total.
- Lawn care activities for the common grounds continue under a newly revised agreement. No incidents have been reported.
- A tour of the common grounds and roads, following the annual Halloween event, seems to indicate that participants were respectful of the property. The Committee did not



notice any vandalism or abuse of property. Litter left behind was minimal.

- No reported activity related to fencing or roads. Submitted by: Mark Walczak
- After experiencing a rather expensive culvert rebuild in 2015, this Committee has decided to evaluate all of the Development's culverts and draining ditches, in cooperation with the vendor, Excavation Point. There are 40 drainage culverts in our area. Seven have already been repaired. We have another nine in desperate need of repair. One is a large drain off Duffer Road draining from the lake to out of our subdivision. This culvert alone is approximately \$30,000. Including the others, the total needed is approximately \$67,560.00 total. The 12 culverts mentioned will need repaired in 2016. We can look and project for the future after getting a full accounting. Submitted by: J.P. Fane

(Questions from homeowners: (1) Homeowner commented the weeds along Golf Hammock Road at our entrance are high and need maintenance. Answer: The Board will look into it and have it trimmed. (2) Homeowner asked if the culverts are metal or synthetic. Answer: We are using synthetic. This homeowner knows of a place where we can potentially get synthetic at no cost to help defray culvert expenses. Answer: Common Grounds will look into it but EPI may not approve us getting those materials because EPI may not be able to certify their work and materials from another source.)

Violations/Complaints: President—George  
Kibe,gwkibe@embarqmail.com,tel:863-402-8203  
Violations and Complaints

Due to the Board meeting date change and a previous commitment, Millie Anderson cannot attend meetings on Monday evenings. To ensure continued community support, the president has assumed temporary Chairmanship of Violations and Complaints.

## Violations

### Undeveloped Lots:

One undeveloped Lot owner, owning two lots, was sent a violation letter following a member complaint.

### Parking on Common Property

On a follow-up to an April complaint and Violation letter, a member was sent a second warning, for parking vehicles on Common Property.

### Boat in Driveway

A member was issued a letter for storing a boat in their driveway for longer than 3 days.

## Complaints

### Shed installation

On October 23rd, The board received an anonymous complaint about a previously reviewed and legally permitted shed. The shed was delivered to the property 3 days prior. The owner was injured and was making slow progress on the refinements (paint, window boxes, etc). Several neighbors volunteered to help with painting and shrubbery placement to aid the injured owner. Since then the owner has moved the shed and a member speaking for the complainants indicated they are withdrawing the complaint.

On November 4 a homeowner sent an email commenting about the appearance of GH homes and how the exterior on some are not maintained. This includes weeds in the yard, grass trimming

and especially mailboxes. Some need cleaning, painting, and the lettering on many of them are missing or unreadable. Since this affects the appearance of our neighborhood, we are asking everyone to maintain their yards and keep your mailboxes in good condition with the legible address showing on it. Thank you.

Lakes/Ponds:

Nancy Beatty, nancyab@stratemail.net, tel: 863-382-6707

(Committee:	#1 Lake Marlene	Bob Matovich Stu Green
	#2 Lake Judy	Nancy Beatty
	#3 Lake Elaine	Barb Akus Cindy Bowser
	#5 Lake Clara	Andy
Provence	#6 Mills Pond	Jim Wilhite
	#7 Cormorant Pond	Nancy Porcari Gary Fivecoat Wendy Hardy

Nancy is currently on vacation through November 16. When she gets back, she plans to contract with another vendor for the aerator in Lake Judy instead of Vertex. Hopefully the new vendor will give better service on that lake. All ponds were dealt with last month. Submitted: Nancy Beatty

Architecture: Shirley Kuznarik, kuzfla@yahoo.com, tel: 863-382-3656

Solar Heating System for an existing swimming pool  
Add Fence to enclose new propane tank  
Fence

Several projects are in the planning stages, but none have been approved for this report.

Respectfully submitted by, Shirley Kuznarik

Clubhouse: Shirley Kuznarik, kuzfla@yahoo.com, tel:  
863-382-3656

All game/card nights will move from Thursday to Tuesday nights,  
Bunco, Games and Cards.

Tuesdays all start times are 7:00 p.m.

First Tuesday: Open for special events or meetings

Second: Cards

Third: Bunco

Fourth Games

On Friday mornings at 11:30 a walk session has been added,  
stop by and take a walk with the ladies on Friday morning.

Maj remains the same, Tuesday it begins at 8:30, Friday it starts  
at 9:30 (earlier arrivals are welcome to start).

If you have not signed up to create your own very special holiday  
decoration, be sure to contact Barbara Akus for all of the details.

Our library is at maximum capacity. We appreciate your very  
generous donations but are requesting no more books. If you  
would like to continue to share magazines, they are a favorite.

December we will decorate the Clubhouse, collect toys for the  
Salvation Army, and gather Purses for a Purpose. I am sure we  
will share a glass of egg nog and have a Christmas cookie too.

(Homeowner asked why the door on the driving range side of the  
clubhouse is sometimes closed and can we have the Pro Shop  
open it daily? Answer: Shirley will talk to the Pro Shop to open  
both entrances daily.)

Respectfully submitted, Shirley Kuznarik

Newsletter: Rose Chupka Cookman, roseghao@yahoo.com, tel:  
863-385-2402

(Committee: Millie Anderson)

The November newsletter will be published the week of  
November 23.

Approximately 20 homeowners commented on wanting to receive the hard copy newsletter. Almost all showed a concern to those homeowners who do not use computers and rely on the hard copy newsletter to obtain their GHOA news. Currently, 165 homeowners receive a hard copy newsletter. A vote on the newsletter was attempted at the November meeting (see Old Business).

Data Base/Directory/Website/Welcoming/Street Captains/Shout  
Out:

Connie Wilhite, wilhite1530@comcast.net, tel: 863-658-1854

Directory 2016-2018

The directory is in the final stages of preparation for the printer. It will be sent November 27 and the final should be ready for distribution in January. All information should be sent prior to this date. After, this date, any new or corrected information will be published in the newsletter. We anticipate distribution being done possibly by some volunteer high school students along with Street Captains.

As I will not be on the Board at the end of my term, January Annual Meeting, a volunteer will be needed to take over this responsibility. If you are interested please advise the Board.  
Thank you.

Website:

Dear Golf Hammock Community,

I am pleased to announce the launching of the GHOA website! It is now live but is still a work in progress. The new website has a lot of new features and improvements that will enable you to find the information you need in the least amount of time. I am in the process of transferring information from the old site to the new one and will be completed this week. In the meantime, if there is any information that you are in need of from the old site, send me an email and I can easily send it to you. There are many features that I am currently working and will be available soon:

- A print app that will allow you to easily print information on the site.
- A site map that will make it real easy to find what you are looking for without searching the site.
- A FAQ (Frequently Asked Questions) that will assist you with the website.

As your webmaster, I am committed to serving the community of Golf Hammock. If anyone experiences difficulties with the website or has any questions, please do not hesitate to contact me by phone 267-885-4043 (after 4 pm) or by email [ghoaonline@gmail.com](mailto:ghoaonline@gmail.com).

Shout Out:

Two shout outs were sent on October 25 as follows: one on mailbox theft and the other a request for volunteers for upcoming Board openings.

(Homeowner asked to explain a shout out. Answer: Homeowner needs to sign up in writing for shout out by contacting Connie or any Board member. The Board issues a shout out through the Webmaster who then sends it out to those who signed up for it.)

Welcoming Committee: Joyce Rowe, [jannrowe65@gmail.com](mailto:jannrowe65@gmail.com), tel: 863-385-4382

(Committee Member: Kathy Hill)

There were four visitations in October. Two are still pending from March and May. However, one couple has arrived and was visited. The other couple will be here after Thanksgiving. Respectively submitted, Joyce Rowe

Neighborhood Watch: Ivan Shapow, ivanpupsky@yahoo.com , 908-896-0580

Ivan spoke on the exploratory phase of the neighborhood watch. Its purpose is to assist the community. How much interest is there in the program prior to implementing? Ivan received six phone calls, five of which were rude and threatening. Three others called him and said it was a good idea. Those opposed to the program felt that people were snooping on them and did not want armed patrols in the neighborhood.

(Note: Neighborhood Watch does not have armed patrols. No one trespasses in your yard. Like all homeowners should be doing, the purpose is to be aware of your surroundings and if you see any unusual activity, call the police. The Neighborhood Watch would do the exact thing for the community as well.) Ivan also explained that the purpose of the program is not looking for violations but if a homeowner asks in writing, he and his committee can drive by a home if the homeowner is out of the area on vacation. There are many useful aspects to the program. The sheriff's office can also provide signs and other items once it is decided to implement the program.

The Board was disappointed to learn that some homeowners threatened Ivan when a program has not been implemented and fully explained to the community. The Board "tabled" additional discussion on Neighborhood Watch until a future time.

Motion to accept the reports: George asked if there were any further discussion to the reports and approved them as read.

## Old Business:

1. Revisit and possible discussion to change the General meeting from Monday to another day. Since two Board members were unable to attend the Monday meeting, George asked if there was any discussion or motion from the Board to change the meeting day. Board members present did not make a motion. And, the Board members, who were unable to attend today's meeting, were fine with keeping the meeting on Mondays.
2. Discussion on clubhouse; motion to continue clubhouse for another year; motion to refer the new lease to a committee to work out the details and report back to the Board in December.

After a brief discussion, the Board made two motions as follows:

- a. Rose made a motion that the Board vote to show support to continue the clubhouse lease subject to a negotiated lease to be approved by the Board. Shirley seconded the motion and it was approved by Rose, Shirley, Connie, Mark and J.P.
- b. Shirley made a motion that the Board refer the details of a continued lease agreement with Laman Land Development, LLC for use as the GHOA clubhouse to a committee. This committee is to present a recommendation and motion on this subject at the December general meeting for approval. Connie seconded the motion and it was approved by Shirley, Connie, Mark, J.P. and Rose.

The Board asked George to select a clubhouse committee to negotiate the lease as follows: Bob Schroeder, Shirley Kuznarik and Victor Divietro. Rose verified that the committee will accept questions from other Board members prior to going into discussions on the lease.



3. Discussion and motion to discontinue the newsletter at the end of December 2015; how to reach those that do not have a computer to go to the GHOA website.

(During the workshop, George asked for any further discussion prior to the motion to discontinue the newsletter. Rose explained that she could not make a motion to discontinue the newsletter because she was going to vote to continue it for two reasons. She wanted to represent the 165 homeowners who wanted it. And, no other alternative was discussed on how to reach out to homeowners who do not use computers). During the general meeting, Connie made the motion to discontinue the newsletter. No one seconded the motion. Therefore, George stated it died on the calendar and the newsletter will continue.

4. Motion to approve the 2016 budget. President George turned over his gavel to Vice President Mark for this portion of the meeting. George proposed Budget #3 of the four budget proposals Victor Divietro prepared and distributed to the Board prior to the meeting.

Revenue: Total revenue is projected as \$133,475.00. The directory shows no revenue since it is not being published next year. Mahj dues were being dropped since the clubhouse functions are GHOA activities and come under GHOA assessments. FL Statutes allows Associations to charge for estoppels requests. George believes charging \$75 is fair and noted that FL Senate Bill 73G and FL House Bill 611 wanted to limit HOAs to \$100 for estoppels fees but that motion died on the calendar. George made a motion to begin charging estoppels fees at a cost of \$75.00. Connie seconded the motion. The motion was approved by George, Connie, Rose, J.P. and Shirley.

Expenses: Annual assessments printing have decreased from \$1,948.00 to \$500.00 since our accounting firm will be doing this mailing. Clubhouse rental has increased from \$5,400.00 to \$19,800.00 due to a verbal agreement from Jason to provide a six year lease with a four year payment up front; a savings of almost 50 percent. Lakes and Canals show a modest increase of \$1,500. Mowing has increased from \$14,250.00 to \$22,000.00. This increase is based on research of all current contracts and monies being paid out to them. Landscaping has increased from \$9,500.00 to \$17,000.00. This is for the front entrance but may be scaled back. After a review of the roads and based on the April 4, 2012 paving schedule compiled by Excavation Point, Inc., we do not need any paving in 2016 and \$5,000.00 has been projected for expenses. The newsletter will continue and is projected at \$5,500.00. Under special projects, Culverts will need to be repaired at a cost of \$68,000.00. This is based on the aging culverts. An emergency use allowance of \$10,000.00 has been established for any unknown expenses not being projected at this time.

George made a motion to accept "Budget 3," as modified during the meeting, with income at \$133,475.00 and total expenses of \$198,961.00. This would create a budget deficit of approximately \$65,486.00 for 2016. The motion was seconded by Shirley Kuznarik. The motion was approved by George, Connie, Rose, J.P. and Shirley.

Our aging infrastructure with its unexpected expense has made us look to be proactive and possibly raise assessments. We could wait and have a special assessment later in the year but homeowners would not like having to pay their assessment and then pay a special assessment knowing of the projected expenses listed already for 2016.

Therefore, George made a motion to postpone any discussion on raising assessments until the December general meeting. Connie seconded the motion. J.P., Shirley, Connie, George and Rose approved the motion.

#### Tabled Motions:

A tabled motion can be brought up by any Board member at a future meeting. Two motions were tabled at this meeting.

1. Postponed from October, any discussion or changes to the green pamphlet "Owners Quick Reference Guide to Property Responsibilities." Rose made a motion to table this item and Shirley seconded it. It was approved by Rose, Shirley, J.P., Mark and Connie.

2. Discussion on the neighborhood watch program; next step is a meeting with CP and GHOA boards per October committee report. Rose made a motion to table this item and Connie seconded it. It was approved by Rose, Connie, Shirley, J.P., and Mark.

#### New Business:

1. Given the budget deficit, Rose discussed having a one-time printing cost for the upcoming election. Only two candidates have come forward and there are three vacancies. FL statutes allow flexibility in having an actual election if there are not enough candidates for open positions. Because GH has always held elections to allow for write in votes or nominations from the floor, we will print and mail ballots to all homeowners and request that they sign and return them so we can have a quorum at our annual meeting. However, if the quorum is not met, then a second printing and mailing will not be done.

Rose made a motion that if we do not have more than three candidates for our election, ballots will not be mailed for a second vote. Shirley seconded it. It was approved by Rose, Shirley, George, J.P. and Connie.

2. The GHOA Christmas decorations for the front and west entrances were thrown out last year because they were falling apart. George made a motion to buy new lights and decorations for those entrances not to exceed \$400.00. Rose seconded the motion. It was approved by George, Rose, Connie, Shirley, and J.P.

3. George mentioned in his President's report that three lots in Cormorant Point (near the front entrance) may have their shrubs trimmed by the GHOA. This has been going on for many years. George suggested GHOA pay for a survey company to check this area out. Since the cost of a survey is unknown, George will obtain bids and report further on this.

4. The gavel from Vice President Mark was then turned back over to President George for the remainder of the meeting.

#### Homeowner Comments and concerns:

1. A homeowner was concerned that the community would blame the clubhouse for the raise in their assessments. George told the homeowner that when petitions are being circulated throughout the community, people must be careful what they tell homeowners since there is no way to foresee the future. The clubhouse is an expense like others listed in the budget report above.
2. Our welcoming committee chairperson suggested homeowners reach out to their new neighbors and say hello and tell them about the meetings and activities in our

community. Perhaps more people would come to the meetings on a regular basis.

3. Our former treasurer suggested being careful when calling a “reserve” fund since the state has very specific guidelines for an actual reserve fund held by homeowner associations.
4. A homeowner suggested that the street captains can pass the info to new residents to come to the meeting.

Approximately 50 residents were present at this meeting.

Next Meeting: The next general meeting will be held at 7:00 P.M. on Monday, December 14, 2015. Workshop will be held at 6:00 P.M.

Motion to adjourn the meeting:

Shirley made a motion to adjourn the meeting. It was seconded by Rose. It was approved by Shirley, Rose, Mark, J.P. and Connie.

Meeting ended at 8:30 P.M.

Submitted by: Rose Chupka Cookman, Secretary